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The Massachusetts Health Leaders for Appropriate and Affordable Care (MHL) Task Force on Eliminating Preventable Hospital-Associated Infections supports  implementing preoperative Staphylococcus aureus (SA) decolonization of patients prior to specific surgical procedures (see below) as a strategy to prevent surgical site infections (SSIs).  

Therefore, the Task Force recommends:
1. Targeting adult* patients who are scheduled to undergo the following types of procedures:

a. Cardiac surgery procedures.
b. Total joint replacements.
c. Consider for other procedures, such as vascular procedures, spinal fusions and laminectomies that involve implantation of prosthetic material. 
2. Obtain a nasal swab during preoperative assessment to screen for both methicillin-susceptible and methicillin-resistant SA. Given the logistical complexities of preoperative screening, an acceptable alternative is to provide preoperative decolonization for all target surgery patients.
3. Schedule SA testing to allow for sufficient time to complete the decolonization protocol prior to the surgical procedure. 
4. For patients who are screened and are positive for methicillin-susceptible or methicillin-resistant SA, decolonization should consist of:

a. Intranasal mupirocin applied twice daily on the 5 days prior to the procedure.
b. Daily chlorhexidine cleaning (bath, shower or wipe) on the 3-5 days prior to the procedure. The last chlorhexidine cleaning can take place on the morning of the procedure.
*Given that there is limited data in this area regarding pediatric populations, this recommendation is limited to the adult patient population but can be considered for similar pediatric procedures. 

Task Force member institutions include:  Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center, Boston Children’s Hospital, Boston Medical Center, Brigham and Women’s Hospital, Dana-Farber Cancer Institute, Harvard Vanguard Medical Associates, Lahey Clinic, Massachusetts Eye and Ear Infirmary, Massachusetts General Hospital, Tufts Medical Center, and Winchester Hospital.
